
RAMS 4th of March 2025, Club Meeting Minutes 

Meeting Started @ 7:00pm with twenty-one members present, Quorum requirement met with 14 members present. 
Adjourned 7:15pm (15 minutes). 
New Members: None 
 
Club Recognition: Message from President Howard Bass: 

Butch Pendergrass for upcoming project.  Remember John Welcome who has surgery this Thursday. 
 
Happy March  2025 Birthday to the following Pilots! 

 
 

Prior Meeting Minutes: Unanimously Approved, Ken Kayser, Connie Johnson, motion to approve & second. 

Treasurer Report: Unanimously Approved, Dave Hansen, Butch Pendergrass; motion to approve & second. 
 
Old Business:  

1. Ditch and Field projects. 
a. Butch Pendergrass shared an update on the ditch project which carries a budget of $7,910.00 
b. Butch also gave an update on electrical power to the field which is badly needed.  The first 

thousand feet will be at no charge from the power company.  More to follow as he gathers more 
info. 

2. Mike Holbrook gave an update on the roster. 
a. A discussion was held about 2024 members who did not renew for the 2025 season and are now 

dropped from the roster.  Mike expressed a strong desire to see these individuals who were not 
mentioned by name to rejoin our club.  Mike stated, “we would love to see everyone rejoin and 
be a part of the 2025 flying season.  If any have not renewed, we will vote them back into the 
club at the April meeting once dues are paid.  Dues at that time will be $210 which includes a 
late fee per club’s rules.”  (per February 2018 club voted for the late fee, located in the minutes 
on our website) 

3. Jet event is next month in April.  Listed on the website. 

New Business:   

1. Hunter Landscaping: 
a. Howard is working on getting the field sprayed at the appropriate time. 

2. John Welcome: 
a. Remember John and wish him a very successful surgery. 

Adjournment: Motion to close our March 2025 Meeting --- Charlie Lasley and Dave Hansen  ----- Unanimously 
approved 7:15pm. 

50/50 Drawing: There was a 50/50 drawing held with a total of $56 donated to the Club by Rod 
Stauffer.  Rod Stauffer was the winner! 

Respectfully, Submitted Mike Holbrook, 3/5/2025. 


